April 23, 1926.

Harry Jennings, Chief of Police, Toledo, Ohio.

Dear Mr. Jennings:

I am in receipt of your letter of the 22nd inst. and we seem to be having one heck of a time to get together on this proposition.

When the writer talked to you over the 'phone, he understood you to say that we should arrange for the second Thursday in the month, which would be May 13th, and we have made our arrangements accordingly.

I note in your letter of the above date that you mention the date of May 20th, which is the third Thuraday in the month.

I sincerely hope you can be with us on the 13th as we have our arrangements made for that time, and in fact, the date of May 20th is taken up by another speaker at this time.

I shall be glad to hear from you at your earliest convenience relative to this, and anticipating the pleasure of meeting you personally, I am,

EHS/J

Yours truly,